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Weekly Newsletter – 20th January 2023 
 

Shalfleet C.E. Primary 
The purpose of the Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet  

and Yarmouth is to educate children in an atmosphere of Christian love 

where all achieve the very best they can, now and throughout their lives. 

 http://fosay.co.uk                                Headteacher: Mrs. E Grainger 

                                               Deputy Headteacher: Mrs. G Westhorpe 

 

RESPECT ● DETERMINATION ● RELATIONSHIPS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Letters Home 

 

 

 

 

“But blessed is the one 
who trusts in the Lord, 

whose confidence is in 
him” Jeremiah 17:7 

 

Gold Awards 

Rainbow – Brianna, Ashleigh, Florrie 

Sunshine – Henry, Jonny, Sonny 

Sky – Ryan, Eli, Kourtney 

Star – Margot, Emma 

Comet – Lola, Joshua, Phoebe 

Eclipse – Henry, Fred, Jasmine 

Horizon – Ronnie, Gabrielle 

Well done to all pupils who received Gold Awards / Tickets 

 

Attendance Matters 
 

Our attendance is recorded in line with the Education  
Welfare guidelines. 

 
Whole School Attendance to Date 92.59% 

 
Congratulations to Horizon Class who achieved 

98.15% attendance last week  
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Parent Forum 

As you may be aware the 
school have set up a Parents 
Forum group to help with 
communication within year 
groups.  This will hopefully 
provide parents with a 
contact for any queries, 
concerns or ideas for 
improvements that you may 
have. If you would like to join 
our parent forum, please 
express your interest by 
emailing the school office.  

Upcoming Sports Fixtures 

23rd January – U 9’s away @ Northwood  

KO @ 3.20pm 

24th January – U 11’s away @ Brighstone  

KO @ 3.15pm 

25th January – U 11’s at home against Brighstone              

KO @ 3.15pm 

Waterproof coat  

Please can you make sure your child has a waterproof 
coat in school every day, and as the weather is 

getting chiller please send in hat and gloves when 
needed. 

Attendance 

We have a legal obligation to 
monitor attendance and inform 
parents if their child's attendance is 
falling below our federation's 
target.  With the latest 
government legislation, the 
emphasis and expectation of 
attendance has risen. 

We may contact you by letter or to 
arrange a meeting, this is always 
done with a wish to support you 
and your family as best we 
can.  Attendance is so important for 
all children and we want to help 
you to ensure that your child is at 
school wherever possible. 

 

Is my child to ill for School? 

 

Is it tricky deciding whether or not to keep you 
child off school, please follow the link below for 

guidance. 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-
school/  
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* Leave of Absence Requests * 
 
Dear Parents / Carers, 
Whilst you are strongly urged to avoid booking a family holiday during term time, we 
appreciate that this isn't always possible.  
 
Should you need to book any leave from school during term time, please contact the school 
office (shalfleet@fosay.co.uk) for a leave of absence request form (attached). 
 
Once completed, please return your request to the school office where Mrs Grainger will 
consider your request on an individual basis using criteria as detailed in our Attendance Policy. 
 
Requests for leave of absence in term time will be returned to you by the Head Teacher and if 
your request is not authorised you shall be informed of the reasons why. 
 
Following government guidelines, we can only grant leave for exceptional circumstances. Any 
unauthorised leave of absence will be referred to the educational welfare office & could result 
in legal action and a Penalty Notice being issued. Please note, that this is not a school decision 
& we are following the government guidance regarding this. The school does not benefit 
financially from any fines paid. 
 
If you have any queries or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 

Chartwells Price Increase – Starting 30th January 2023 

As you are all aware, the cost of fuel, National Minimum Wage and food has all increased 
recently.  With this in mind, we are advising you that the cost of a school meal will increase from 
£2.40 to £2.55 with effect from Monday 30th January 2023. 

Please remember that children in years R, 1 and 2 will still receive a free meal under the 
Universal Free School Meal scheme. 

For families whose financial circumstances have changed, please remember that you are able 
to apply for Free School Meals via the IWCC.  Please follow the link below to complete the online 
application form 

Please can you make sure 
your child’s dinner account is 

up to date 

Thank you 
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Important Information 

 

 

 

 

 

In the Community  

- Community Connector 
@ Shalfleet School       
1st February 9 – 12 

 

 

 

 

Birthdays 

14th – 20th of January 

Layla    

 

 

  

The School Day 

Due to new Government Legislation regarding the number of 
hours children should be in school per week, we are 
adjusting our drop off and pick up times from September.  

Children are entitled to 32.5 hours per week in school -
equating to 6.5 hours per day.  

At the Federation, our learning day will begin at 8.30am and 
finish at 3.00pm.  

At Shalfleet, the school drop off scheme will open at 8.10am 
and close at 8.25am. We are very grateful to our excellent 
volunteers and staff in supporting with this arrangement. 
Anyone who would like to volunteer, please do let the school 
office know - we can only continue to offer this service with 
the continued support of our school community.   

Pick Up 

3.00pm - Reception Class Singles 

3.05pm - Year 1 and 2 Singles 

3.15pm - Siblings 

3.25pm - Key Stage 2 Singles  

Dates for your Diary 

27th January – Year 1 Sharing Worship 

2nd February – Parent Forum 

30th March – Parent Forum 

18th May – Parent Forum 

15th June – Parent Forum 
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Little Explorers 

What has Little Explorers been up to this week…………………… 

In Little Explorers we have been amazed by the confidence in our returning and new children who 
have all settled in beautifully since September. As a setting we have continued to strive 
towards our more natural approach with painting natural wall colours, some lovely wall stickers, 
wooden resources and reusable loose parts which promote open ended learning opportunities. 
For the future newsletters we will be including a short write up on what our children have been 
enjoying in each room throughout the week as well as some lovely pictures. 

This week: 

In the big room our children have enjoyed exploring the ice forming due to the cold weather in 
our tuff trays outside which froze the dinosaurs. Many of the children have continued to enjoy our 
art and craft area including painting, stamping, drawing, colouring and gluing.  

In the baby room our children have enjoyed exploring our role play shop play area as well as 
continuing to enjoy sharing stories with their key people, playing with the small world car garage 
set up and climbing our indoor soft play 
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Isle of Wight Secondary Colleges and 6th Form 

2022-23 Open Day/Evening dates 

 

Ryde School 04/02/2023 
 
 
 
 

10-12.30pm 
Parents are requested to register via website 
https://www.rydeschool.org.uk/admissions/open-
days-visits or by emailing 
admissions@rydeschool.net 
 
 

St George’s 
School 

n/a Specifically arranged visits 

The Priory School 
of our Lady 
Walsingham 

n/a Don’t hold open days. Ring up to make an appointment 
for a show round. Marion Ahmed – Tel: 861222 or email: 
mail@prioryschool.org.uk 

 


